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Harbor Area Model ‘A’ Club  

Upcoming Business 
Meetings 

 
 The May 29th meeting is 
cancelled due to the virus. 
 The June meeting is 
scheduled for Friday the 26th. 
It is up in the air also. See note on page 5 
from City of Torrance. 
 We will keep our members informed if 
there are any changes to the meeting 
schedule. Your health and safety is our prime 
concern 
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Next Board Meeting  
  
It will be at Torrance Memorial Hospital,  
West wing, on Tuesday, 
June 2nd, 2020 at 7pm. 
Exact room TBD. 

Cancelled 
 We will be planning  

upcoming events.     

Model A Events & Local Shows 
(Note: These events subject to change) 

 

June 7th—Sun  Henry Ford Picnic Cancelled 

July 17-19 Solvang Drive ‘n Dine  (TBD) 

August 22nd—Sat  El Segundo Car Show 

Dedicated to preserving and driving the 1928-1931 Model ‘A’ Ford since 1957 
 Torrance, California  

  June  2020  

Technical Activities 
 
Cancelled until (TBD) 
Saturday mornings.  
We meet from about  
10am to noon to work on 
Model A projects.  
Bring you’re Model A by and 
we’ll work on it. 
 
Al’s Garage, 907 Van Ness, 
Torrance CA (in the alley) 

2017-2018 MARC   
Award of Continuing Excellence 
for Harbor Light newsletter 

Three of the 10 cars from the Harbor Club thanking the hospital workers on Friday, May 22nd 
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Shelter in Place 
 

 

 Finally the Shelter in Place rules are easing up. On Friday, May 22 there was a parade to honor 

the heroes at Torrance Memorial and Little Company of Mary’s and it was a treat to see some Model A 

friends and some Model A’s. Thanks for all that supported the tribute. 

 Even though our meetings for June are still cancelled let’s hope we can formally meet very soon. 

Everyone stay healthy and continue to take care of each other. 

 

Wayne Sterling, 

President 

Wayne’s Words of Wisdom 

A Note from our  

President 

Wayne Sterling 

A Little History. . . Reprinted from July 1980 Harbor Light 
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June  Birthdays June   Anniversaries 

 

Editor’s Corner By Dick Wyckoff 

  

 It is times like these that ediors really earn their 

pay (ha ha). Club events are at a minimum as well as other 

car activities. The best Jan and I could do is take a ride 

in the cabriolet along the beach route to Torrance and 

back. We even did a little side trip to the Marina del Rey 

area. The only good car-thing I have done is doing a brake job on both of my As. 

  

 I want to salute all of our Veteran club members. With this virus thing, we sometimes forget those 

that have served in the military as well as in the health industry. Thanks to all that serve in different 

ways.  

 

 I mentioned that I have quite a collection of past Har-

bor Light newsletters. I will be searching them for interesting 

articles on the clubs activities in the past. It is amazing what 

our love of our Model As can do in bringing people together. I 

hope it never ends. 

  

    Dick 

(On hold) Monday Supper  
  

 Our usual Monday evening gathering at a local restaurant has been postponed due to the virus epidemic. 

The club is monitoring the events as they unfold and will keep you posted. 

 One of the changes we were making prior to the shutdowns of eating establishments was to move around 

to different restaurants in the area. This has been popular and will continue when the situation changes and we 

are safe to dine together again.  

 Watch your emails and the Harbor Light for the latest information.  

1 Joan Young 

2 Gary Kuhlman 

8 Michael Larquier 

10 Weeg Thompson 

12 Bea Fruchter 

13 Joan Gordinier 

13 Larry Migliazzo 

14 Fran Earhart 

15 Frank Young 

21 Jim Huizdos 

23 Andy Soto 

24 Julia Duenes 

2 Frank & Joan Young 

4 Richard & Jeanne Parrish 

5 Diana & Marty Murphy 

14 Jim & Kathy Valot 

22 Greg & Fran Earhart 

26 Cliff & Theresa LeFall  

26 Ed & Julia Duenes 

198
8 

2020 

2003 
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Saturday Morning Coffee Gathering 
 If you are looking for a little tire-kicking adventure on Saturday mornings between 7 and 9AM, 
check out the Caffeine Cruisers at the corner of Artesia Blvd. and Hawthorne, in Torrance, CA. Sev-
eral of the Harbor Model A club members 
and other car enthusiasts of all  car types 
meet to talk cars. There are some very nice 
autos and some nice people there, too!  
The address is 17400 Hawthorne Blvd.,  
Torrance CA. (at Artesia Blvd.) 
 Come on by, have a cup of Starbucks, 
and get your weekend started in true So. 
California style.  

2020 Membership, Roster and Club Merchandise Items  

 Ruxella and Jim have a selection of new Club merchandise. We have hats, shirts, patches, t-shirts and we 
still have 60th anniversary items for sale at a discount. More to come.      
 The 2020 Harbor phonebooks/rosters are available. The first booklet is free to members. Additional 
copies are $1. They are also available free of charge through e-mail. Club members that don't attend events can 
request a phonebook/roster by mail. Contact Ursi Schmidt at 310-539-5391. Make sure Ursi has your latest info.  

 Just a note: We regularly update the roster. If you have any address changes, phone number changes or 
email changes, let Ursi know. Let Dick Wyckoff know, too. He’ll put the info in the Harbor Light.        

 
 

 

Spicy Vegetable Soup 
 

1 lb. ground beef 

1 C. chopped onion 

2 cloves garlic, pressed 

1 (30 oz.) jar chunky garden-style spaghetti sauce with mushrooms 

and peppers 

1 (10 ½ oz.) can of beef broth, undiluted 

2 C. water 

1 C. sliced celery 

1 tsp. sugar 

1 tsp. salt 

½ tsp. freshly ground pepper 

1 (10 oz.) can diced tomatoes and green chilies 

1 (16 oz.) package frozen mixed vegetables 

   

Cook first 3 ingredients in a large Dutch oven over medium heat 

until the meat is brown, stirring to crumble.  Drain and return 

meat to Dutch oven.  Add spaghetti sauce and next 6 ingredients.  

Bring to a boil, cover, reduce heat and simmer 20 minutes, stirring 

occasionally.  Stir in tomatoes and vegetable, return to a boil.  

Cover and simmer 10-20 minutes. 

Serves 6. 

 

 Jan Wyckoff, El Segundo, CA 

Veggie/Beef Soup 
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HARBOR AREA MODEL ‘A’ CLUB MEETING 

April 2020 
 

 Due to the Coronavirus pandemic, the April meeting was cancelled.  
Folks are encouraged to follow the “Stay at Home” request and keep in contact with other members . 
We are a family, you know. 
 
Donnis Bates got this memo from the City of Torrance regarding the Walteria Park meeting hall: 
 
Good Morning, 
 Due to the current situation, all reservations/meetings are currently on hold and you are unable to use the 
facility. The City is constantly working with the LA County Department of Public Health and trying to take the 
necessary precautions for the health and safety of the community. 
 All Recreation facilities in Torrance, will be re-opened once the City Manager makes the decision based on 
the information made available by the various health organizations worldwide. 
 Any updates regarding the re-opening guidelines and status of your reservations/meetings will be sent via 
email. 
 For all City related Covid-19 updates, please visit www.TorranceCA.Gov/Covid19 
 
Regards, 
Facility Booking Office 

DoubleTree Hotel Signature Cookie Recipe 
Makes 26 cookies 

½ pound butter, softened (2 sticks) 

¾ cup + 1 tablespoon granulated sugar 

¾ cup packed light brown sugar 

2 large eggs 

1 ¼ teaspoons vanilla extract 

¼ teaspoon freshly squeezed lemon juice 

2 ¼ cups flour 

1/2 cup rolled oats 

1 teaspoon baking soda 

1 teaspoon salt 

Pinch cinnamon 

2 2/3 cups Nestle Tollhouse semi-sweet chocolate chips 

1 3/4 cups chopped walnuts  

Cream butter, sugar and brown sugar in the bowl of a stand mixer on medium speed for about 2 minutes.  

Add eggs, vanilla and lemon juice, blending with mixer on low speed for 30 seconds, then medium speed for 

 about 2 minutes, or until light and fluffy, scraping down bowl.  

With mixer on low speed, add flour, oats, baking soda, salt and cinnamon, blending for about 45 seconds. 

 Don’t over mix.  

Remove bowl from mixer and stir in chocolate chips and walnuts. 

Portion dough with a scoop (about 3 tablespoons) onto a baking sheet lined with parchment paper about 2 

 inches apart.  

Preheat oven to 300°F. Bake for 20 to 23 minutes, or until edges are golden brown and center is still soft.  

Remove from oven and cool on baking sheet for about 1 hour. 

 Cook’s note: You can freeze the unbaked cookies, and there’s no need to thaw. Preheat oven to 300°F and 

place frozen cookies on parchment paper-lined baking sheet about 2 inches apart. Bake until edges are golden 

brown and center is still soft. 

http://www.torranceca.gov/Covid19
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Technical Talk 
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Corona Virus 2020 
 Hard to believe we are in June already and our tour season 
hasn’t even started.  Well not completely. 

 Friday May 22nd several of the Harbor A’s participated in a parade to Little Company of 
Mary Hospital and Torrance Memorial Medical Center to thank our FRONT LINE HERO’S for all 
they have been doing these past 3 months.  They were all outside the facilities waiting for us to arrive and seemed quite 
pleased to see us show up.  I think there were about 150-200 cars of all kinds there.  It really was an incredible turnout. 
 From the Harbor A’s I’m not sure who all was there but I saw our president Wayne Sterling riding with Jim Huizdos 
in his new ‘31 Victoria, Ursi and Gary were in Gary’s beautifully newly painted and upholstered coupe. Art and Daffy Wagner 
and little Donald rode with Mirco and me in our 1935 Dodge.  Our son Angelo drove his Grandmother in our 1940 Plymouth.  I 
saw Bobby D in his ‘30 Tudor Sedan, Dick and Jan Wyckoff in their ’29 Roadster PU, and Steve, Weeg and Laynie Thompson in 
their beautiful ‘31 Phaeton.  Steve and MaryAnn Friedrich drove their ‘31 Roadster. Monty and Donnis Bates came along in a 
modern since ‘Alice’ is still quarantined at Al’s Garage.  It was a beautiful day and I think in spite of the chaos a good time was 
had by all.  Everyone was pleased to be out and about!! 
 Since we have no idea when the stay at home orders will end and since we are all in the “High Risk Group” I am not 
making any tour plans. Weeg was notified that the Solvang theater show has been cancelled. I think we should cancel Solvang 
this year. 

BE SAFE – STAY HOME— 
WEAR A MASK— Practice SOCIAL DISTANCE 

  Elaine 

Touring with Elaine 
By Elaine Pisu, Tour Director 

Handmade Policeman accessory  

for your car.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Attach to license plate holder.   

About 9” tall. When you brake, the arms 

swing out.  Neat accessory! 

 They are $100 each .  

Very popular. . . 

 

Contact:  Bobby "D" @ 310  540-3690. 

Torrance, CA 

 

Remembering Wilber Richardson 
 

 Member Wilbur Richardson passed 

away at the age of 98 about 2 months ago. Last 

year he moved back to Virginia to live with his 

son. 

 Wilber was a veteran of WWII  in 

the U.S. Air Corps and a recipient of a Purple 

Heart for wounds during the war. He still en-

joyed working on the old B-17 war planes at the 

air museum at Chino airport.  

 Wilbur was one of the early club 

members with membership number 46.   He was 

a teacher in the Los Alamitos school district 

back then. He joined the club in February of 1958 until December 1962 

and then rejoined again in 2005 until 2019. 

 Rest in Peace, my friend. . .  

The passing of Pat Harrison’s Mom, “Kate” 
 It is with deep sorrow that we tell of the passing of 

Pat’s mother, Kate. It was just this last year that Pat moved her 

mom from her residence in Palm Springs to an assisted living fa-

cility here locally. She was 95.  

 Our thoughts and prayers go out to Pat and her family 

with their loss.  She is in the Lord’s hands. RIP. . . . 
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A Harbor Club Salute to our Medical Professionals 

 This week, workers at Torrance Memorial Medical Center and Providence Little Company of Mary 
Medical Center were the ones who received the appreciation. Members of the nonprofit Patriot Guard Riders 
and the Harbor Area Model A Club joined Torrance police officers and firefighters Friday, May 22, for a 
Caravan of Appreciation recognizing the contributions of health care workers at the two Torrance medical 
facilities. About 200 cars of all kinds participated. 

Staging the cars 

Dr. Steve and family 

Pres. Wayne and Jim 
Gary and newly painted coupe Patriot Guard Riders lining up 

Dick and Jan’s Roadster PU 
Bobby’s Tudor and Steve’s Roadster 

Jim’s new Vickey 

Health workers waving to parade 

At Torrance Memorial Hospital 
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MAFFI Newsletter Minute 

May 2020 

  

 What’s new at the Museum you might ask? Well, in spite of the mandatory clo-

sure due to Covid19 the Board of Trustees have been working hard behind the scenes 

in anticipation of the 10th Annual Model A Day, September 19, 2020.  There have been 

new projects underway to make the museum more enjoyable.  We are hoping to have 

the Interactive Chassis up and running for Model A Day. A Vintage Post Card machine to go along with our Penny 

Machine will give you more ways to take home a souvenir of your day at the Museum.   Recently some of our Trus-

tees have been also working on a complete collection of Model A Jim Beam Bottles to have on display.  Two new 

donations to the Museum are The America’s Sweetheart (see article in The Restorer Mar/Apr 1998) and a Sears 

Tractor Conversion!  

 The response to the 2019 Model A Day Pins and the 20 Millionth Model A Pins have been great.  If you 

didn’t get your order in, contact Suzan O’Neale (oneale31@gmail.com).  She will be able to let you know what is 

still available. 

 Make sure to get in your hotel reservations for Model A Day if you haven’t done so. Our host hotel is the 

Four Points by Sheraton in Kalamazoo.  Call them directly to get our Model A Day room rate (269)385-3922.  DO 

NOT CALL THE SHERATON 800 NUMBER! There are other hotels in the vicinity as well if the Four Points is 

sold out and also RV and camping areas.  

 Thank you for your continued support of MAFFI through your membership and donations! 

 

Lending a hand, so to speak. . . 

Picture stop in Hermosa Beach CA 



The Harbor Light is a monthly publication for the Harbor Area MARC/MAFCA.   All articles or want ads must be 
received by the 15th of each month in order to appear in the following month’s publication. Neither the Harbor 
Light and its staff, nor the Harbor Region of the Model A Restorer’s Club Inc. and Model A Ford Club of America, 
Inc. will assume any liability for errors or omissions, or for any liability or resultant damages for products, opin-
ions or services listed herein. Some information contained in our newsletter has been reprinted from other news-
letters; we thank and acknowledge them. Editor 
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Aquarium of the Pacific 
100 Aquarium Way 

Long Beach, CA 90802 

1-562-590-3100 

 

Comedy & Magic Club 
1018 Hermosa Ave. 

Hermosa Beach, CA 90254 

1-310-372-1193 

Our Advertising Friends 
CW Moss Ford Parts 
420 W. Chapman Ave. 

Orange, CA 92866 

1-800-322-1932 

 
Performance Plus Tire Superstore 

3910 Cherry Ave.  
Long Beach, CA 90807 

1-562-988-0211 

 

Snyder’s Antique Auto 
12925 Woodworth Rd. 

New Springfield, OH 44443 

1-888-262-5712 

 Editor’s note:  Thought this was nice reading on this Memorial Day week 



 

M B RENTALS 

    Studio Equipment 

    Lights and Fixtures 

 

      Drain Marshall 
   Home: (310) 378-5061 

   Cell:  (310) 570-5938  
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WESTCO SMART HOMES 

 

 

25308 Crenshaw Blvd. 
Torrance, CA 90505 

Email: joeyssmokinbbq@outlook.com 

Email: BeachAreaGarageDoor@verizon.net 

Proud printer of the ‘Harbor Light’ 

Drain Marshall says: 
Ask about their 

Model A  
Lube, oil change 

Special 



From: 
Harbor Area Model A Club 
Dick Wyckoff, Editor 
337 Lomita St. 
El Segundo CA 90245 

2020 Board of Directors: 

President: 

Wayne Sterling      (310) 500-9933 

Email: WSterling@Sterling-Agency.com 

Vice-President: 

Dennis Simpson      (310) 343-8227 

Treasurer: 

Daffy Wagner        (310) 374-6113 

Secretary: 

Gloria Younkin         (310) 316-8722 

Tour Director: 

Elaine Pisu        (310) 793-1789 

 

Appointed Officers: 

Technical Director/Safety: 
Cliff LeFall     (323) 715-3153 
Membership: 
Ursula Schmidt    (310) 539-5391 
Historian:  Open 
 
Sunshine Secretary:  
Theresa LeFall     (323) 715-3153 
Advertising: 
Jim Huizdos     (310) 375-2737 
Refreshments Coordinator: 
Weeg Thompson    (310) 346-6409 

Appointed Officers: 
Tool Custodian: 
Bob De Crescenzo (310) 540-3690 
Merchandise: 
Ruxella Speights    (310) 660-2243 
M/Sergeant-at-Arms: 
Jack Gordinier      (424)-263-2397 
Webmaster:  Open 
 
Harbor Light Editor: 
Dick Wyckoff      
Phone:  (310) 322-8863 (h) 
 (310) 292-1929 (c) 

E-mail: Janndick@earthlink.net 

June 2020 

 

     TO: 

For MARC info and membership, see 
www.ModelARestorers.org 

For MAFCA info and membership, see 
www.MAFCA.com 

The Harbor Area A’s meet monthly on the last Friday of every month at the Walteria Park Clubhouse, located at  3855 W. 
242nd St. in Torrance, California.  Meetings begin at 7:30 PM (The park is located about 1-1/2 blocks west of Hawthorne Blvd. 
and one block south of Pacific Coast Hwy.)  We’d like to invite all interested parties, even if they don’t own a Model A Ford, to 
come and join us.  Our goal is to educate the public about Model A Fords  and have fun while doing it.   

The Harbor Light 

Computer rendering of Model ‘A’ Engine 


